
A word from Mrs Milner 

 

Dear Parents / Carers 

This week at Woodside Junior there has been a whirlwind of activity: starting with 

a visit from a local celebrity, school photos, golf, and plenty more.  

First -some very exciting news! We now have a lovely outdoor classroom in the woods - just down from the 

large mound. As we currently have such hot weather, this outdoor area offers cool and shady space for the 

children to enjoy their learning. This project has been made possible by our wonderful PTA who have fully 

funded the classroom and all the equipment. This outdoor classroom provides numerous benefits for chil-

dren’s learning and development.  It offers a stimulating environment that encourages exploration and 

interacting with nature. Research shows that it may improve mental health and enhances children’s focus. 

Outdoor classrooms also foster a sense of environmental stewardship and instil a lifelong appreciation for 

the natural world. Overall, it provides a refreshing change from children’s usual classroom environment.  A 

huge thanks to all staff who were involved in this project particularly Mr Appleby who set up the environ-

ment.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Gary Grant, the owner of the Entertainer chain of toy shops, shared his business expertise with our Year 6 

pupils. Inspiring future entrepreneurs, he discussed business enterprise and provided valuable insights, 

therefore fostering a hands-on understanding of business innovation and fun. To make the experience 

even more memorable, he surprised all the Yr6 pupils with toy water guns.  We are very grateful to Gary 

for giving up his time to talk to our pupils.  

 

Our Year 4 pupils had a fantastic time during their golf taster session (TriGolf Festival). The children had an 

opportunity to take their first swings and learn the basics of the sport. Under the guidance of instructors, 

they practiced their grip, stance, and aim. It was a fantastic opportunity for our pupils to experience a new 

sport and discover hidden talents. Thank you once more to Mrs Tandara. 

 

Our Year 5 pupils took part in a sporting event at Dr Challoner’s School for Girls focused on athletics. Chil-

dren enthusiastically engaged in various track and field events, showcasing their agility, speed, and deter-

mination. Not only did they exhibit physical abilities, but they also demonstrated exemplary behaviour and 

sportsmanship throughout the event. Well done Year 5! 

 

On a picture-perfect day, we decided to take our annual class photographs outdoors, making the most of 

the lovely weather. I would like to also say a huge thank you to Mrs Walsh for kindly taking a whole school 

photo for me to treasure. The natural surroundings provided a charming backdrop to children’s photo-

graphs. The proofs for the class photos should be available next week and will come home with your chil-

dren.   

 

Finally - a big congratulations to Mr Boobier for his incredible achievement in conquering the 3 Peaks Chal-

lenge! Scaling the highest peaks of Ben Nevis, Scafell Pike, and Snowdon is no small feat, and we commend 

his determination and physical endurance. Moreover, his efforts in raising money for our school deserve 

special recognition.  Thank you, Mr Boobier, for being an inspiration to us all and thank you once more for 

raising funds for our school. All so very much appreciated.  

 

With my warmest sunny  wishes and looking forward to seeing you all tomorrow at our fete! 

Dates for your diary 

Date  Event 

17.6.23 PTA Summer Fair—2pm-4pm 

19.6.23 Year 4 Trip to Verulamium  

27.6.23 Year 6 Games at DCHS 

29.6.23 Sports Day  (reserve date 13.7.23) 

Children can wear a T shirt in their 
house colour (or accessories in that 
colour) 

w/c 3.7.23 Bike-ability (Yr6) 

4.7.23 Transition Day 

12.7.23 Year 5 to St Clement Danes School  

12.7.23 Year 3 to West Wittering Beach 

13.7.23 Year 6 production PM and Eve 
(parents invited) 

14.7.23 Ice-Cream van  (funded by PTA) 

17.7.23 Mrs Milner's leaving assembly            
9-10am on the field (parents invited) 

18.7.23 Rock Steady Concert to School 10am 
(parents invited) 

18.7.23 Woodside’s Got Talent PM 

20.7.23 Year 6 Leavers assembly (AM)  - 
parents invited 

Year 6 Water Fight (PM) 

21.7.23 Break up 1.30pm 

23.9.23 Cross Country event @ Gayhurst Park 

11.11.23 Cross Country event @ Hervines Park 

 Link to 2023/24 term dates on web-
site 

Friday 16th June 2023 

House Point Totals 

This Week 158 144 138 135 

 Maple Willow Elm Cedar 

Reminder 

PTA Summer 

Fayre Saturday 

17th 2-4pm 

http://www.woodsidejunior.co.uk/_site/data/files/term-dates/5F36C0636D1874083817573E79E98209.pdf
http://www.woodsidejunior.co.uk/_site/data/files/term-dates/5F36C0636D1874083817573E79E98209.pdf


  
Year 5 experienced visiting one of the most famous art galleries in the world last Friday - The Tate Modern in London. 
There they saw famous artists work such as, Henri Matisse, Piet Mondrian, Pablo Picasso and Jackson Polllock.  Children 
looked, questioned and admired.   
Located on the bank of the River Thames, it also provided the perfect cultural opportunity to point out famous London 
landmarks such as, St Paul's Cathedral, the Millenium and Tower Bridge as well as Shakespeare's Globe Theatre, which 
we beautifully sketched in our art sketchbooks on a sunny afternoon, just like many famous artists have done before 
us.  
We travelled by train and the children's behaviour was a credit to Woodside. Several lovely comments were made to 
the adults throughout the day, well done children.  
A HUGE thank you to all our wonderful parent helpers from Mrs McCarthy who kindly volunteered their time and en-

sured the children had such a positive experience. Enjoy a selection of photographs from the day.  

Mrs McCarthy (Art Lead) 

THE TATE MODERN GALLERY TRIP 





… to the following students at Woodside! 

• Neev from Year 3 won a silver medal from a cricket match 

• Dulcie, Emily, Erin and Sophie from Year 4 received medals for participating in 

a theatre production.  

• Bethany from Year 3 has been awarded a medal in football 

Well done to all our above students !! 





Wider Community Events 



 
 

 

 
 

Safeguarding 

 

This week I am raising awareness about a deadly Tick Tok challenge, as well as making you aware about a loophole in 
vaping that, thankfully, is now being closed. As always, parental guidance is required. 
 
 
Girl, 16, dies attempting TikTok ‘scarf challenge’. 
Dangerous TikTok challenges are back in the news again. A teenager in France has died while trying the viral “scarf 
game” on TikTok – a variation of the deadly “blackout challenge” – that has claimed several lives over the last year. 
And a mother has issued a warning about the viral “tap out” challenge – also known as the blackout game – after she 
discovered youngsters playing it in a playground in the UK.   
Christy Sibali Dominique Gloire Gassaille, 16, was reportedly at home in France when she attempted the deadly stunt 
and suffocated on May 27, according to Jam Press. The challenge involves people putting cloth around their necks to 
asphyxiate themselves before passing out. 
As with the blackout challenge, this can restrict oxygen to the brain, causing seizures, serious injury and even death. 
A mother has issued a warning about the TikTok “tap out” challenge after she discovered youngsters playing the 
game in a playground.  
The trend – also known as the “black out challenge” involves being put into a chokehold to the point of passing out 
and has been linked to several deaths. Katy Spence, a mother-of-two from Boston, Lincolnshire, noticed a group of 
schoolchildren goading each other to do the dangerous activity, Lincolnshire Live reports. She said they had no 
understanding for the risks they were taking.  
The tap out challenge is known as the fainting, hangman and elevator game. As well as it being played in a group, 
youngsters have tried it on their own to record to later upload on the internet. 

  

 

No more free vapes for children and young people 

A loophole that allows the vaping industry to give free samples of vapes to children in England is set to be closed 

under new plans announced by the Prime Minister to clamp down on youth vaping. This comes as recent NHS figures 

for 2021 showed that 9% of 11- to 15-year-old children used e-cigarettes, up from 6% in 2018.  

Selling vapes to under 18s is illegal, however it is clear from this recent rise in teenage usage of vapes and the recent 

surge in the use and promotion of cheap, colourful products that businesses are targeting children, which has 

prompted today’s action to crack down on this. The government has also announced today that there will be a 

review into banning the vaping industry selling ‘nicotine-free’ vapes to under 18s. This will ensure our rules keep up 

with the way that vaping products are being used. 

A call for evidence on youth vaping launched last month will build on this by looking at evidence into the appeal of 

vapes as well as the marketing and promotion of vapes, including on social media, to identify opportunities to reduce 

the number of children accessing and using vape products - and explore where government can go further. 

The Office for Health Improvement and Disparities is also developing a new resource pack for schools on vaping, 

intended for children aged 11 to 13. The educational resource for young people will inform them about the 

addictiveness of nicotine and the evidence that young people’s developing brains may be more sensitive to its 

effects. It will also inform them about other potential health risks, while making clear the distinction between these 

risks and the known serious health harm associated with smoking tobacco. This will be made available via the Better 

Health School Zone website by July. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Wellbeing 

Prime Minister Rishi Sunak announces Fraud Strategy 

“Fraud now accounts for over 40% of crime. It costs us nearly £7 billion a year and it is known these proceeds are 

funding organised crime and terror. What’s more, new technologies are making these scams easier to do and harder to 

police. It’s time to take the fight to the scammers and fraudsters and put an end to these crimes which can devastate 

lives and livelihoods within seconds”. 

We’re launching our new plan to tackle fraud. This is how the new measures will affect you. 

We’re going to stop scams reaching people in the first place 

Modern technology has opened up new ways for criminals to bombard people with a barrage of fake calls, texts, 

emails and WhatsApp messages. 

Here’s how we’re going to stop it: 

• We will outlaw so-called “SIM farms”, technical devices that allow criminals to scam texts to thousands of people 

at the same time 

• We will work with Ofcom to stop more cases of number ‘spoofing’, where scammers impersonate UK numbers 

and trick people into thinking they’re speaking to banks, telephone companies or other legitimate businesses 

• We will ban cold calls on all financial products, so that anyone who receives calls trying to sell them products 

such as crypto currency schemes or insurance will know it’s a scam 

 

We will bring more fraudsters to justice 

Here’s how we’ll make sure the scammers responsible face up to their crimes: 

• By launching a new National Fraud Squad led by the National Crime Agency and the City of London Police – 

backed by 400 new posts 

• We’ll step up work with international partners and make greater use of the UK’s intelligence community to 

identify and disrupt more fraudsters overseas 

 

We will empower people to better protect themselves 

We know that often when you fall victim to a scam, people feel upset, panicked, or embarrassed about being caught 

out, or worried about whether they’ll ever get their money back. 

Here’s how we’ll help protect you: 

• By investing £30 million in a state-of-the-art reporting centre which will be up and running in the year 

• We’re also working with tech companies to make it as simple as possible to report fraud online. Regardless of 

which social media platform you are on, you should be able to find the ‘report’ button within a single click 

• Looking at giving banks more time to process payments, to allow suspicious payments to be investigated and 

stopping people from falling victim to fraudsters” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.gov.uk/government/news/what-the-prime-ministers-fraud-strategy-means-for-you

